
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
   

 
 

 
 

             
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
 
It is always such a positive start to the new term to begin with an Art day 
based on our value of the term. This term, we are focusing on Compassion 
and I have certainly seen so many examples of this value in action over the 
last two weeks.  
 
In my role as head teacher, I am privileged to get a really good overview of 
the whole school, from Reception to year 6. Without exception, I have 
seen some really powerful learning on my daily learning walks. Children 
were making Compassion biscuits in year 3 to share with a friend, 
performing Compassion plays in year 2 and having healthy debate in Year 
6 around a range of different scenarios which required skills of empathy 
and reflection. 

 
I know many of you have already been into school for either a Launch 
event or a visit to your child’s classroom. We are delighted to see so many 
of our families sharing their child’s learning and look forward to meeting 
many more of you over the course of this term.   
 
Children as Leaders: 
As you know, we appointed to these positions at the end of last term and 
our Eco Champions met today to plan their first activities of the year. 
These are our Pupil Leadership groups this year: 
Kindness Champions – led by Laurie 
Change Makers/Rights Respecting Champions – led by Sophie 
Sports Champions- led by Scott 
Eco Champions – led by Alice 
All groups meet twice each term and will play a key part in our school 
development work this year. 
 
Communication Survey: 
This will be sent out to you next week via SeeSaw. Please keep a look out! 
If you have any difficulty accessing SeeSaw then please see the office who 
will be able to support you .  
 
Free Instrumental Tuition for all Phase 2 children in receipt of pupil 
premium funding 
If you were not aware of this and would like your child to learn an 
instrument this academic year, then please contact the office. Tuition is 
available on: 
Keyboard, Violin, Drums and Clarinet. 
 
Enjoy the weekend ahead of us and we will be ready to welcome you and 
your children at the school gates on Monday.  
 
Sophie Westerwijk 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

w/c Mon 14 November:  

-Anti Bullying week 

 

Mon 14th November: 

- Year 1 music trip to St 

Georges Hall 

 

Thursday 17th November  

-KS1 Maths Workshop 

 

Friday 18th November 

-Winter Disco, organised by 

FoRET 

 

 

 
 

GENTLE REMINDERS 
 

Can children bring only a small 

sized bag to school, similar to a 

bookbag size, to ensure they 

all fit in the allocated space  

 

 

 

 
Our Educate Together 

Principles: 
 

DEMOCRATICALLY 

RUN 

CHILD-CENTRED 

EQUALITY BASED 

CO-EDUCATIONAL 
 

 

Term 2 Week 2 

Redfield Educate Together 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Tuesday 1 November 

 
Reception were lucky to have a special guest speaker from Year 2, who came in to 
speak to Reception classes all about compassion. We have been using the word 
compassion in our play and learning this week. 
 
Year 1 created cards and artwork that show compassion and care, to give to people 
we care about at home.   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Year 2 acted out different scenarios where we showed compassion for people who 
were upset or in trouble. Then we created artwork and collages all about 
compassion.   

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Compassion Day Special  



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 3 made rainbows with our fingerprints and added raindrops with words about 
compassion. We also made posters about showing compassion for Earth.  

 
 

  

 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 4 made positive and negative cats and 
made gifts for our families, because compassion is about showing kindness and an 
unexpected gift is kind.   
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Year 5 looked at street artists like Banksy and created slogans about peace, 
compassion and happiness using paints and stencils.   
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 were drawing pictures of somebody if they were feeling sad or angry in 
charcoal, to represent the negative emotions they were feeling by using dark colours. 
Then we used brighter colours to represent the help and good emotions that help the 
person that is feeling down.   
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

Well done to our Eco Champions who have formed their group and started making 
lots of plans to make our school more sustainable. They are kicking off Term 2 with a 
fantastic assembly and have already been working really hard to share their ideas and 
passions with our school community!    
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What a fantastic Launch Event Year 5 had this week! They invited parents/carers in to 
share the children's speeches and debate Gender Inequality. Below are some 
comments that our parents/carers left with us: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eco Champions 

Year 5 Gender Inequality 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Friends across the school community pitched in to build an obstacle course Thursday 
lunchtime. It was lovely to see the co-operation and lots of kindness with sharing the 
resources and the fun of completing the course. They also enjoyed a group dance, 
devising their own dances 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Play Team 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We all want our children to be safe, which can be especially challenging in today’s 
online world. We have some resources to help you manage the risks of this and 
things to consider with a couple of the most popular games 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

E-Safety 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Safeguarding  
At Redfield, we are committed to Safeguarding and promoting the welfare of our 

pupils. If you are a parent, child, volunteer, or member of staff you should share any 
concerns you may have about a child or an adult with either:  

  
Designated Safeguarding Lead  

Phelim Byrne  
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead   

Sophie Westerwijk  
Family Support Worker | Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead   

Imrana Bashir  
Safeguarding Governor   

Farina Ackerman  
  

If this is not possible or appropriate and you need to report a concern yourself, the 
numbers below are the main contacts.  

  
Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO) – LADO@bristol.gov.uk | 0117 903 7795  

National Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NSPCC) | 
help@nspcc.org.uk | 0808 800 5000  

In the event of an emergency please call 999.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Safeguarding 

After School Club Request 
 

If you have any of the unwanted or unloved items at 
home, we would appreciate donations for our 

children to enjoy in after school club: 

• Small cars 

• Lego blocks 

• K’nex blocks 

• Wooden train tracks 

• Small figurines 

• Small dolls 
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Messages from the office 
 

www.redfieldet.org.uk is our school website, which we are trying to keep 
updated with dates for events for your ease. Please can we ask you to refer to 
this in the first instance to answer any query you may have.  

 
 

Absence Reporting: If your child is unable to attend school for any reason, please 
contact the school before 9am on 0117 3790777, option 1 and leave us a 
message with your child’s name, class and reason for absence.   
  
Thank you    
 
 

http://www.redfieldet.org.uk/

